SMARDEN PARISH COUNCIL   
[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE MEETING 09th APRIL 2018

Present: Mark Wilson, (Chairman) Clifford Ridley, Jo Morton, Pete Watts, Sarah Ellison, Marion Hudson, Jocelyn Craig, Brian Bristow, Geraldine Dyer and Catherine Stanley (Clerk).

1 Parishioner present.

1.	APOLOGY

John Lowings


2.	LIST OF THE DEPARTED

John Mannouch

3.	MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12th MARCH 2018

The minutes of the meeting of 12th March 2018 were agreed and signed by the Chairman and publication on the website agreed.


4. 	PLANNING

Sarah advised that she has met on two occasions with the developers, Countryside. Matters such as parking have been discussed.

Sarah has sent a letter of objection in respect of the application at Chessenden.

5.	BURIAL GROUND

Mark has been making enquiries as to how the Burial Ground can be locked.

The new regulations were agreed.

6.	POST OFFICE

The Steering Group has met on two occasions. They are taking the plans forward for setting up an Outreach Service.

Jocelyn has spoken to Cheryl Stitch to clarify when the service will start. It is hoped that there will be a continuation of service. Brian and Mark are planning to meet with the landowners of the overflow car park at the Charter Hall to discuss a possible transfer of land.
7.	MINNIS and CORNES MEADOW.

Pete advised that there was nothing to report.


8.	HIGHWAYS and LORRYWATCH

Brian reported that potholes continue to be a problem.

The Gateways will be cleaned in mid-Summer.


9.	CORRESPONDENCE

Catherine advised that Ashford Borough Council have asked that new DPI forms be completed and these were handed out for completion.

10.	 FINANCE and MONTHLY ACCOUNTS

Accounts – Catherine presented the account for March and the items of expenditure for April were approved.


11.	COMMUNICATIONS

The draft article for the Parish Magazine was approved.


12.	REPORTS OF MEETINGS ATTENDED/FORTHCOMING MEETINGS

Brian reported that he had attended a meeting at Headcorn Aerodrome.


13.	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The agenda for the Annual Parish Meeting was agreed.







There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.35pm.
